Sample Letter #2:
Parent letter distributed by BETA Public Schools, ALPHA, California
 

February 10, 2000

 

Dear  Parent/Guardian:

 

In recent weeks, schools across the Valley and nation experienced threats of violence to students and staff. Educators and law enforcement officials believe the number of threats will accelerate as the anniversary of the Alpha County, California incident approaches.

 

This letter is being mailed to homes of all students, asking parents and responsible youth to help eliminate the disruptions. Students and staff must feel safe at school. It also is imperative that we all protect the educational environment.

 

Our pledge to you is that we will take any threat seriously, and will involve law enforcement agencies in the investigation. In all cases, we will ask law enforcement officials to help us evaluate the validity of the threat

 

If we identify the student(s) responsible for making a threat or perpetuating a rumor, we promise swift and strong disciplinary action. We’ll also ask the police and county attorney to prosecute to the fullest extent possible under the law, which could result in a maximum of six months of jail time and a $2,500 fine.

 

We ask your support in the following ways. Talk frequently with your children about what they are hearing and seeing at school or in the neighborhood. Discuss with them the seriousness of playing a prank, teasing or spreading rumors. Encourage them to report any suspicious activity to a trusted adult at school, or to you. You may call your school administration directly or call the district’s Silent Witness line at 480-472-STOP (7867). The district will offer a reward for information that leads to the apprehension of the person(s) who caused the disruption.

 

Over the next several weeks, every school in MPS will activate a recorded Principal’s Emergency Bulletin Board which parents and others can call if they hear a rumor about a threat. Callers will dial the school’s main telephone number and be prompted to press a certain number to access the bulletin board. You’ll be notified when the system is available at your school.

 

We appreciate your continued support of a safe learning environment for students.

 

Sincerely,

 

 

Superintendent

